

550 Poirier Street, Coquitlam, BC, Canada V3J 6A7 • Phone: 604-939-9201 • Fax: 604-937-6758

CHAIR:

Judy Shirra

VICE-CHAIR:

Kerri Palmer Isaak

TRUSTEES:

Carol Cahoon

Chuck Denison

Barb Hobson

Lisa Park

Diane Sowden

Michael Thomas

Keith Watkins

June 16, 2015

The Honourable Peter Fassbender Minister of Education PO Box 9045, STN PROV GOVT Victoria, BC V8W 9E2

Dear Minister Fassbender,

The community of Coquitlam joined together on the evening of June 16th, 2015 to celebrate the achievement of securing four sites for five new schools on Burke Mountain.

The Board of Education of School District 43 (Coquitlam), the City of Coquitlam, our Members of the Legislative Assembly, and Wesbild shared with the public the good news regarding the new school sites. The collaborative effort of all partners saved taxpayer dollars and helped to expedite the new school development process.

Burke Mountain is a growing community attracting many young families with children. We wish to join in thanking you for the support the Province has provided for our land development plans. We ask for your assistance in expediting the approval of new school construction on Burke Mountain.

Yours truly,

Judy Shirra, Chair

Board of Education

SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 43 (COQUITLAM)

Richard Stewart, Mayor CITY OF COQUITLAM

Key/n Layden/ President and CEO Wesbild Holdings Ltd.

Douglas Horne, MLA

Coquitlam – Burke Mountain

c:

Board of Education Patricia Gartland, Superintendent Mark Ferrari, Secretary-Treasurer